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St Ishmael Community Council

Draft Minutes of the Meeting held in Llansaint Welfare Hall on 3rd December 2024.
PRESENT: 


Cllr P Stephens, Cllr A Dalton, Cllr J Holliday, Cllr Gibbon, County Cllr LE Davies, Cllr King (late) and J Rees (Clerk). 
In the Chair: Cllr P Stephens
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from Cllr Batte, Cllr Thomas and Cllr Wyld. 
2. Declaration of Interests

No declarations of interest were made.
3. Public Participation
It was noted that no members of the public were in attendance.
4. Minutes RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 12th  November 2024 – proposed by Cllr Dalton and seconded by Cllr Holliday. 
5. Matters Arising
5.1 Update on AEDs – The Clerk informed the Council that the Broadlay defibrillator had been returned to Primary Care at a cost of £18.55. Primary Care had since informed the Clerk that the AED was being returned to the manufacturers in Italy for further investigation. 
5.2 Update on the Recommendations of the Working Group – The Clerk presented the recommendations of the working group in response to the email from Ungoed Thomas and King regarding the transfer of Salem Cemetery. The recommendations were proposed for acceptance by Cllr Dalton and seconded by Cllr Gibbon. It was RESOLVED that the Clerk respond to Ungoed Thomas and King as agreed in the recommendations. 
Cllr King joined the meeting.

5.3 Update the Dog Control Consultation – The Clerk updated the Council that the Survey had been completed along with a letter listing the concerns of the Community Council. Mr M Roberts had been in touch with the Clerk to offer advice which would be shared with Llansaint Welfare Hall. 
5.4 Update on the Play Area Inspection – The Clerk updated the Council that on contacting CCC was told that all playground inspections were expected to be completed within the next couple of weeks. 
6. To receive items of correspondence
	No
	Subject
	From
	Action

	1
	Weeds
	G Squires
	The Clerk made the Council aware of complaints by Mrs Squires about the weeding that was needed around Ferryside Square and outside the Church. County Cllr Davies and the Clerk had reported these concerns to CCC. County Cllr Davies updated the Council that some weeding had been done around the toilet block and more would be done soon. 

	2
	Consultation of Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance
	CCC
	The Consultation was noted. 

	3
	Concern re embankment
	A Dark
	The Clerk made the Council aware of concern raised by Mr Dark about the embankment. The Clerk had spoken to Mr Dark to say that overgrowth had been cut back on the field to expose the manhole covers which were situated at the base line of the embankment. This was necessary to allow maintenance. The Chair had assessed the work carried out by the handyman and was satisfied with the work. The Council agreed that the Clerk write to Mr Dark to confirm this.

	4
	Publication of consultation papers - Planning resilience and preserving trees
	Planning Directorate
	The Clerk presented the consultation, it was agreed that this would be added to the January Agenda.

	5
	invite to the community carol service St. Thomas Church 22/12/24
	Rev P Johnes
	The Clerk read the email inviting the Community Council to the Christmas Carol Service. Cllr Stephens, Cllr Dalton and Cllr Holliday would attend on behalf of the Council.

	6
	FS-CASE-Number 638064387 11/11/24 Tir Pen Had Road Ferryside SA17 5RS
	CCC
	Shared

	7
	ONWARD CASCADE: Digital Inclusion - Free Pension Credit Webinars
	OVW
	Noted

	8
	One Voice Wales - Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales - Consultation on draft Annual Report 2025
	OVW
	Noted

	9
	Public Engagement on Climate Change in Wales
	OVW
	Noted

	10
	Tenancy Engagement Officer
	CCC
	Shared

	11
	Consultation - role, governance and accountability of the community and town council sector.
	OVW
	Shared

	12
	2023-24 Completion of audit
	D Evans
	Shared

	13
	Planning Applications 04/11/2024 - 08/11/2024
	CCC
	Noted

	14
	𝐄𝐱𝐜𝐢𝐭𝐢𝐧𝐠 𝐍𝐞𝐰𝐬
	OVW
	Noted

	15
	National Conference 2024 Report
	OVW
	Shared

	16
	Peace Ambassadors
	OVW
	Noted

	17
	IMPACT - Llais monthly newsletter
	HDHB
	Shared

	18
	CONSULTATION: Wales COVID-19 Inquiry Special Purpose Committee - UK-Covid Inquiry Module 1 Report
	OVW
	Noted

	19
	Consultation of Draft Supplementary Planning Guidance
	OVW
	Shared

	20
	Guidelines about Naming Domains and Websites
	OVW
	Noted

	21
	Follow-Up on Request to Provide Refreshments at Ferryside Football Pitch
	L Thomas
	Noted

	22
	News Bulletin
	OVW
	Noted

	22
	Ystadau Cymru Conference 2024
	OVW
	Noted

	23
	Cost of Living Crisis Project 'Meals that Matter'
	OVW
	Noted

	24
	Receipt for St Ishmael Community Council
	Gower Fresh Christmas Trees
	Noted

	25
	Planning Applications 11/11/2024 - 15/11/2024
	CCC
	Noted

	26
	Urdd Gobaith Cymru Fund For All Appeal
	Cronfa 
	Noted

	27
	Green Heroes December Event: Help Spread the Word
	OVW
	Noted

	28
	Your latest Energy Bill
	OVO Energy
	Noted

	29
	Living Well Event – Kidwelly
	HDHB
	Noted 

	30
	Dementia Action Plan Survey
	WG via OVW
	Shared

	31
	FS-Case Number 660604051 TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE C2057 FERRYSIDE 20/02/25 SA17 5YB
	
	Noted

	32
	Training for Councillors
	OVW 
	Shared

	33
	Guidelines about Email and Procurement
	OVW
	Noted

	34
	Top 10 Things to do for Councils
	OVW
	Shared

	35
	One Voice Wales response to the Senedd Inquiry for Community and Town Councils
	OVW
	Shared


7. To Approve the following Accounts for payment 
FSEG – MUGA monthly standing charge October - £10.00

Julie Rees – Clerk’s salary October salary at the new rate – £654.36
Julie Rees – Travelling expenses Nov - £19.44
Julie Rees – General expenses Nov - £50.79
Mr M Leefe – Handyman October hours - £625.00
OVO Energy – All Saints Church Electricity Standing Charge and usage - £12.91
RT Electrics Ltd – Ferryside Christmas tree lights and testing of CP lights – NET £495 VAT £99 GROSS £594
RT Electrics Ltd – Llansaint Christmas tree lights - NET £450 VAT £90 GROSS £540
J Holliday – Remuneration payment - £156.00

D King – Remuneration payment - £156.00

It was agreed that remuneration payments would be authorised for Cllr Thomas and Cllr Wyld once they had signed the necessary paperwork.
All payments were proposed for payment by Cllr Dalton and seconded by Cllr Holliday. All in agreement.

RESOLVED that the cheques be duly signed. 
8. Co-option of new member
The Clerk presented a letter of interest in becoming a member from Lena Siddall.
After due consideration, Cllr Dalton proposed that Lend Siddall be co-opted onto the Council to represent the vacancy in the Ferryside Ward, this was seconded by Cllr Stephens. All in favour.
The Clerk was asked to inform Ms Siddall and make the necessary arrangements. 

It was noted that another letter of interest had been submitted after the agenda had been published, therefore this would be considered in the next meeting. 
9. Model Financial Regulations 2024
The Clerk presented the Model Financial Regulations for Community and Town Councils in Wales. The Clerk reminded the Council that Councillors are expected to follow these regulations, failure to do so will bring the office of councillor into disrepute. 
The Members considered the document with the Clerk and consideration was given to the changes and agreement was reached on the areas that included brackets like this ‘(   )’ requiring information to be inserted by the council. 

It was agreed that the Vice-Chair, Cllr J Holliday, would verify the reconciliation documents. 

The document was proposed for approval by Cllr A Dalton and seconded by Cllr D King, this was unanimously agreed.
10. Any Other Business
10.1 Cllr Gibbon asked if the work had been completed on the Queens Road and raised concern about the road near the Cwm. 
10.2 Cllr King raised concern on the number of potholes in Ferryside but was particularly concerned about the one on the Square. County Cllr Davies was in touch with the County regarding this and would report back via the Clerk asap. 

10.3 County Cllr Davies informed the Council that Hwb Bach y Wlad was held in Kidwelly Princess Gwellian Centre on the 2nd Monday of the month. In the next session Age Cymru would attend to offer advice with Pension Credit Applications.  
10.4 County Cllr Davies informed the Council that no impact assessment had yet been carried out on Ferryside Car Park. County Cllr Davies intended to speak to the businesses in the vicinity of the Car Park to assess the impact on them.  
10.5 Cllr Stephens raised concern regarding the state of Ferryside Car Park with moss and weeds growing. County Cllr Davies had raised the issue after receiving photographs from the Clerk.
10.6 Cllr Stephens noted that some work had been carried out by CCC on the hedge near the White Lion and left on half without any of the cuttings being taken away. The Community Council handyman had been asked to clear the area after no one returned to complete the work.
10.7 Cllr Stephens enquired about the recycling bins in the Car Park which appeared to be moving in the wind. County Cllr Davies confirmed that these were not owned by CCC. 
10.8 Cllr Gibbon asked for an update on the decommissioning of the signal box. 

Cllr Stephens thanked the Council for their work during the year and wished them all a Merry Christmas. 

There being no other business, the meeting closed at 20:25.

It was agreed that the next meeting would be on the 7th January 2025 in Ferryside Village Hall.
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